Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

July 26th, 2018

The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date at the Village Hall at 6:30pm. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to roll call: Reese, Hoffman, Aittama, Codere and Miller. Trustee Heide was granted an excused absence.
Approval of Minutes:

The June regular meeting minutes and minutes from the July 12th special meeting were presented. After one change a motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Reese to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition and a motion from Trustee Reese, supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
A resident wanted to thank the Oshkosh truck crews for all the work done in the Village following the storms.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds. He said as an addition he recommended paying the 5 invoices related to storm clean-up. 
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$43,393.69
  Water Fund

  
  $11,118.15
Major Streets Fund

$25,055.76
Local Streets Fund

$11,491.18
  Municipal Streets    
  $              0
Sanitation Fund

$  6,776.44
TOTAL


$ 97,835.22
Storm-related bills addendum:
Ziemnick Excavating

$3,028.00





Gold Standard 


$3,708.00





Sickler Industries


$5,606.52





Midway Rentals


$   594.46









         $12,936.98

Poll vote: Yes:  Hoffman, Heide, Schuldt, Aittama, Miller, Reese, Codere.
      No: None.
Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Clerk Poirier presented a summary of expenses related to the storm damage. He explained that local municipalities were awating word on the FEMA process to find out about reimbursement possibilities.
He also said a letter was received from Don Kalcich tendering his resignation from the fire department. After 50 years of active service he was honored as the Copper Country Firefighter of the Year. Poirier said that once the furor of the storm recovery died down he would be recognized in some manner by the Village and the Council.
Police Report:

The police report was presented. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Chief Rosemurgy said he was out of part-time officer options. He welcomed suggestions as to how to get and maintain officers but said our situation was not unique.
The chief also said the ordinance review by American Legal Publishing was expected in the next few weeks and that suggestions on creating and/or improving on some of the regulations.

Fire Report:
Chief Miller gave a report that summarized various equipment issues with the 78 Ford and the tanker truck. He also said that Don Kalcich’s retirement would leave a large hole in the membership as he was extremely active in both fire scenes and in fund-raising activities. 
Public Works Report:


Poirier said DPW issues were covered under the storm damage discussion. 
Downtown Development Authority:


Steve Pummill gave a report on the DDA. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier said he had been contacted by the Union rep regarding the start of negotiations. He said the Executive committee should get some dates and times they would be available so that meetings could be scheduled.
Infrastructure:    
Poirier presented copies of the July billing cycle for 2017 and 2018 to point out the increase in revenue generated by the new water rates.  He said the difference would largely go into the capital improvement account which was the intended result. 
Poirier said also that some logistical aspects of the water meter replacement program should be finalized. The Council had previously agreed to implement the changeover but specific details were required.

Poirier also introduced materials related to snow removal along M-26. He said a large percentage of expenses went towards snow removal on the trunkline and that most municipalities charged for the services along main streets and business corridors. He said if a charge was determined it would have to be implemented well before plowing season.

Foreman Goldsworthy brought up the idea of purchasing a hydrant meter to allow for the monitoring of usage. Although it was thought that the old meters were the main cause of the difference between what was pumped and what was billed, there were other areas on the system that were unmonitored. Hydrants and Village park sprinklers and campground sites being the most prominent. A lengthy discussion resulted in a motion from Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Reese to purchase the meter to monitor non-emergency usage of village water system hydrants. Poll vote: Yes: Aittama, Reese, Codere, Miller, Hoffman and Schuldt. No: None. The Council also directed the clerk to send a letter to local fire departments the terms of using hydrants for non-emergency use.
Property & Equipment 
The Council discussed the disposition of equipment that was no longer used or obsolete. Goldsworthy said he wanted to take the Mack 226 dump truck down to the auction in Wisconsin where he thought it would get a decent (for this truck) price. However, it needed to be trailered at a cost of about $800. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve up to $1,000 to trailer the truck to an auction for potential sale, and also to post for sale equipment that was no longer useful as determined by the Foreman and Clerk. Poll vote: Yes: Schuldt, Hoffman, Reese, Miller, Codere and Aittama. NO; None. Motion was carried. Trustee Reese also said that a written disposition policy should be approved so this issue wouldn’t have to be addressed by the Council on an individual case basis.
Public Safety & Policy: 

Discussed under police report.
Parks & Recreation


No report.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Trustee Reese asked if the TLASA system suffered any major issues during the two storm events and Aittama said there were no major issues.
Late Agenda Items:


No report.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:39pm.  There were 3 members of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
